
To whom it may concern,

On behalf of Manly Golf Club I would like to raise concerns following last year’s Drop Music Festival at Kierle 
Park. 
In March last year I contacted Ken O’Brien from the Drop Festival to enquire as to the security arrangements 
they had for the festival as we have often had problems with trespassers on our property when events are held 
at Kierle Park. Ken advised me they had security around the perimeter of the property and patrons from the 
event would not be able to access our property from Kierle Park.
Unfortunately on the day we had 50+ teenagers jumping the fences to our property in an attempt to make entry 
to the Festival via the Golf Course which borders Kierle Park. As our staff were unable to manage the number of 
people trespassing our property I called Manly Police Station to provide assistance and they were able to send a 
patrol car. 
Without security being provided to the boundary of our property, along Addiscombe, Kenneth & Balgowlah 
Roads, there is no doubt we will have the same problems with trespassing and damage to our property once 
again. 
We are happy for the application to be approved on the basis the Festival’s promoters provide sufficient security 
staff to protect the boundaries of Manly Golf Club’s property on Addiscombe, Kenneth and Balgowlah Roads. 

Kind regards

Nigel Gibson
General Manager
Manly Golf Club
38-40 Balgowlah Rd 
Manly, 2095
02 9948 0256
www.manlygolf.com.au
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